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Interschool Athletics 
Carnival

Our Interschool Athletics Team 
represented the school with pride 
on 20 October. The effort, hard work 
and determination to perform at 
their best showed through in every 
student's performance. We are super 
proud of them.
A big congratulations to the 
Churchlands team, Sasha Pomeroy, 
Gina Grayson and all the other staff 
involved.
Carine took out the trophy, but 
Churchlands was nipping at their 
heels all day and finished a not 
too distant second. We have high 
hopes for next year. More in the next 
newsletter.
-------------------------------------------------

Gift to the school from the 
'Class of 2022'.

The school was grateful to receive 
three new bbqs from the departing 
Year 12 students. As is customary, the 
students present a gift to the school 
to mark their passing and to show 
their appreciation to Churchlands 
for their high school years. The bbqs 
will not sit idle, what with sausage 
sizzles, welcome bbqs, fund raising 
days, music functions and community 
service events. Thank you to all 
students from the class of 2022.
-------------------------------------------------

Road Safety
It is understandable that students 
may wish to look at their phones on 
the way to school. However, this can 
be dangerous when students have 
ear phones in and are oblivious to 
their surroundings including traffic. 
The school receives feedback on a 
regular basis with some members of 

the public quite 
traumatised when 
a student steps out 
in front of their car 
while engrossed 
on their phone. 
Students please 
use crossings to 
cross the road 
and ensure your 
are aware of your 
surroundings and 
what is going on 
around you.

Follow the Dream
At the start of Term four, Aboriginal 
students attended a cultural day camp 
with 'Follow the Dream' at Yanchep 
National Park. The day was focused 
on celebrating reconciliation by 
bringing together the next generation 
of Aboriginal students. 

'Follow the Dream' students learnt 
about their culture and history and 
gained a new found knowledge to 
share with their families, friends, and 
schools. The cultural journey was 
facilitated by Tina Deegan from Follow 
the Dream and conducted by Noongar 
Elder, Dr Noel Nannup and Follow the 
Dream alumni.

-------------------------------------------------
2023 Canteen Tender

Churchlands SHS is seeking 
expressions of interest for the 
operation of a Canteen service 
from the school site, commencing                
1 January 2023. 
Expression of Interest document and 
information available on the school 
website Click here

-------------------------------------------------
World Teachers Day

World Teachers’ Day 2022 is 
celebrated across Australia on Friday 
28 October. It’s a chance to recognise 
and thank over 21,000 teachers who 
work in our public schools.
Despite the challenges of last year, 
teachers bring their best to work and 
continue to put their students first.
Teachers play an important role in our 
community and we thank them for 
their passion and dedication to inspire 
children and young people.
Staff at Churchlands were treated to 
morning tea to celebrate the day and 
pat themselves on the back !
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CongratulationsCongratulations

The House Points Tally
Congratulations to all students who 
have helped earn House Points for 
their respective teams. 

Floreat 31574
Brighton 30637

Trigg 30090
Scarborough 29538

Students can earn House Points 
through participation in activities 
and as a reward for positive 
behaviours.

What’s happened

Tim Winton's Young Writers 
Award 2022.

Congratulations to emerging young 
talent Abigail Porter in Year 11 who 
has won the Tim Winton Young 
Writers Award 2022.  
Her story ‘A Succession of Faces’ won 
the upper secondary and overall 
prize in the prestigious competition. 
Abigail’s latest win follows hot on 
the heels of her success in being 
shortlisted for the national Best 
Australian Yarn 2022 competition. 
Her entry in that competition was 
‘The Unmarried Housewife’ and is 
one of fifty selected for the readers’ 
choice phase of the competition. Very 
proud of you Abigail!
---------------------------------------------------

School Board Chair
As we near the end of the school year 
we acknowledge the hard work of the 
students and wish them well in this 
final stage.  
WACE exams started yesterday, all 
the best to the Year 12s who are 
sitting these.  Year 11s started their 
exams last week, hope these are 
going well. 
Final tests for those in other years are 
coming up, best of luck with these.  
I love this quote from Robin Sharma 
“Starting strong is good, finishing 
strong is epic”. 
Katherine Sturley, School Board Chair
---------------------------------------------------

https://www.churchlands.wa.edu.au/assets/documents/CanteenEOITemplate-Oct-2022.pdf
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Term 4, 2022

Nov

1 WACE Exams continue

1 Year 11 Exams and 
Workplace Learning 
continue

1 Freo Dockers Cup - Girls
7-10 Lightening Carnival

2 Year 6 Information Night

3 School Board Meeting 
5.30pm

4 CSHS Dads Group
Laser Force Event 7-9pm

6-11 Year 8 AEP Coral Bay Camp 

11 State Remembrance Day 
Service - Kings Park
9am - 12.30pm

14 Year 7 AEP Talented Young 
Writer's Workshop

15 Workplace Learning 
Parent Information Night 
for incoming Year 11&12s

15 Year 11 Visual Arts 
Exhibition

16 Year 11s last day

16 Year 9 AEP Law Court 
Excursion - am

16 Maths Enrichment 
UniMelb incursion pm

17 Year 10 Exams commence

17 Year 8 AEP Talented Young 
Writers Workshop

17 Year 11 Dinner Dance

19 Year 12 Presentation 
Ceremony 3pm

What's Coming Up?

Year 12 Presentation Ceremony 2022

The formal conclusion to schooling for Year 12 
students. An afternoon of music, awards and 
presentations to the Class of 2022.

3pm Perth Convention and Exhibition Centre - 
Riverside Theatre

Tickets available to purchase at Trybooking or 
click here

Every accomplishment 
starts with the decision 

to try.

Year 9 Exams
21 -24 November

Year 10 Exams
14 -18 November

Dads Group Event 2022
Laser Force!
4 November 7-9pm  
$cost $27
Darklight Laser Games 
Joondalup

For Assistance:
transperth.wa.gov.au
Transperth InfoLine 13 62 13 (TIS: 13 14 50)  
Hearing or speech impaired? Call via NRS 133 677 
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  Public Transport
Authority 

Services often change at the start 
of the school year. These changes 
include School Specials, as well as 
regular routes that service schools in 
the area.

These changes are made in order to 
offer the best possible service across 
the network.

Students intending to travel to school 
via public transport should:

• Check transperth.wa.gov.au for 
information. As services change, 
website information will be 
updated 

• Plan your journey prior to 
the start of school. The 
JourneyPlanner will be updated 
with the new school services 
two weeks prior to the start of 
school. Remember to change the 
date in the JourneyPlanner to the 
first day of school

• Not every school will undergo 
changes, however all students 
should plan their journey before 
starting the new school year.

Term 1 2023

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/978679
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How do I find my receipt on QKR?

When you open the app, prior to selecting the school, 
please click on the menu (3 horizontal lines in the top 
left hand corner), a drop down menu will appear and 
you can then select My Receipts. You can also set up 
automatic email receipts by opening the app clicking on 
the menu (3 horizontal lines in the top left hand corner), 
click settings – this will open the settings page and 
present you with a number of options to personalise the 
way Qkr! works for you. 
Towards the bottom of the page you will see the option 
called “Automatic Email Receipts” which by default is set 
to off – slide to change this to ON.

  

 
 

7 – 11 NOVEMBER 2022 
Science Technician Appreciation & Recognition week 

 

#STARweek 22 
STARweek is an opportunity for schools and science departments 
to recognise the knowledge, expertise, and professional support 

that Science Technicians provide for the delivery of safe and 
engaging practical science in schools. 

 

 
 

 
Share stories and images of your school’s science technicians by posting with on social media  
  #STARweek22  

Sponsored by 

   

 
 

During the week 7 - 11 November 2022 schools across Australia 
are encouraged to celebrate the work that science technicians perform 

to support practical science in schools. 

University of WA
Help your teenager figure out what to study or navigate their transition from secondary school to uni! Find advice, 
tips and all the info you wish you knew when you were a teenager, shared by other parents and guardians like you.
Parent space click here
Here are some of the most asked questions from other Year 12s to give you the lowdown 
on everything you need to know. Apply today to begin your career journey at UWA. Click 
here Check out new courses here 

Murdoch University is delighted to announce that applications are now open for Horizons Summer School 2023.
6-7.30pm, Thursday 10 November 2022, at Kim Beazley Lecture Theatre, Murdoch Campus.

Horizons Summer School is designed for students transitioning from Year 11 to Year 12 in 2023, to help strengthen 
academic skills and find out more about the university campus, get some first-hand experience in the kind of degrees 
you can study at Murdoch, and make new friends! Students get to choose from fascinating Units including Disease 
Detectives, Thinking Big in Business, Murdoch Roboteers, and Social Influence and 
Change. The program runs over three weeks during the school summer holidays. 
Contact Gemma Phanupen on gemma.phanupen@murdoch.edu.au 

Edith Cowan University

                                                                      ECU Movie Night for 10,11 & 12 students
       Future student events include
•	 WAAPA Junior Academy  - mailto:explore.waapa@ecu.edu.au
•	 WAAPA Summer School for Secondary Students  
•	 National Indigenous Business School -  nibsswa@ecu.edu.au

https://www.uwa.edu.au/seek-wisdom/parents-space?utm_campaign=Dom%20%7C%202022-10-14%20%7C%20UWA%20Updates%20October%20%7C%20Career%20Advisers%20%7C%20C&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua
https://www.uwa.edu.au/study/courses-and-careers/new-courses?utm_campaign=Dom%20%7C%202022-10-14%20%7C%20UWA%20Updates%20October%20%7C%20Career%20Advisers%20%7C%20C&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua


Formative Assessment - Example 11

Year 7 Visual Arts – Ms Hattingh
In year 7 Visual Art students create a landscape drawing that is then turned into a lino print. They study lino 
printing techniques and processes and create an edition of prints. 

The formative assessment, self-assessment (traffic light activity) was completed by students prior to 
commencing their final landscape drawing/lino design. It requires students to measure their own level of 
understanding using the traffic light colours and descriptions. The teacher is then able to easily prioritise 
helping students and clarifying any misunderstanding while others move forward. 

During a follow up lesson, once students have completed their lino design the formative assessment strategy 
of peer feedback was used. Students were reminded of the success criteria for the task and provided with 
constructive feedback sentence starters. They then moved around the room providing feedback to their 
peers, sharing a positive and an improvement while linking this to the success criteria. 

Rhee Tae Kwon Do is a traditional Martial Art and an 
effective self-defence system that teaches discipline, 
confidence, perseverance and self-control, in a fun and 
friendly family atmosphere. 
Training will be every Tuesday and Thursday, from 6pm 
to 7pm, at Newman College's Marist Auditorium, Studio 
2, 

6 Empire Avenue, Churchlands. 
As a welcome gift, we are offering all new members 
2 Free Lessons to experience the Rhee Tae Kwon Do 
difference for themselves.
There will be a further discount for Churchlands senior 
High School students. 
Contact 0466 887 472 for further details.


